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Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee

January 24, 2011
Call to Order and Approval of Minutes

Ms. Michele Douglass, Interim Chair, called to order the meeting of the Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee (MMAC) at 1:05 p.m.  Committee members approved the minutes from the November 18, 2010 meeting as written. Ms. Leah Hinson attended the meeting for Ms. Rosemary Malone and Ms. Linda Forsyth attended for Senator Delores Kelley.
Legislative Report
Mr. Chris Coats, Health Policy Analyst, informed the Committee that the budget just came out on Friday and this year the Budget Bill FY 2012 is HB 70 and the Budget Reconciliation and Financing Act of 2011 (BRFA) bill is HB 72. 
Important dates to remember are the Senate bill introduction date, Friday, February 4, 2011 and the House bill introduction date is February 11, 2011.  Crossover this year is March 28, 2011 and the session adjourns on April 11, 2011.

Health Care for All is planning to submit a bill to increase the alcohol tax by 10 percent and use the money for health care.  The Medicaid portion of that revenue is approximately 42%. 
Budget Overview

Ms. Audrey Parham-Stewart gave the Committee an overview of the fiscal year 2012 Medicaid budget (see attached handout).
Departmental Report 
Mr. John Folkemer, Deputy Secretary, Health Care Financing, gave the Committee the following Departmental update: 

· Mr. Folkemer announced his retirement.  This will be his last meeting with the Committee.

· Joshua M. Sharfstein, M.D., the new Secretary of the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, started with the Department on the first day of the legislative session. 
· The Department received $10.5 million for the CHPRA bonus.  This is a bonus awarded to states who meet 5 of 8 specific criteria for making it easier to get children onto the Medicaid and CHIP programs.  Maryland was one of 15 states that received this award at the end of last year.   The money went directly into the overall budget.
· Maryland has submitted an application to be one of 5 states eligible for an Innovator Grant award from the Department of Health and Human Services.  The award goes to states that help with the eligibility process and getting people into health care under Health Care Reform.  The Department should hear whether the grant was awarded by the end of February.  Maryland’s application was a bit lower than the other states and we may have a chance to go back and increase the amount we are asking for under this grant.
· A Committee member expressed concern regarding eligibility for waiver services being delayed.  Letters that individuals receive stating that they are no longer eligible for waiver services just reference a COMAR number but does not explain what COMAR actually says.
· Committee members requested periodic updates on what the Department is doing with the Affordable Care Act.
Joint Chairman’s Reports

Ms. Tricia Roddy, Director, Planning Administration gave the Committee an overview of two reports that the Department recently submitted to the legislature.

The first report looks at how much money the state could save if we implemented co-pays and service limits (see attached report).  The report does not make any specific recommendations, but goes through various options and highlights the federal rules.  The report also talks about some of the problems and barriers in implementing some of these cost saving policies.  
For the second report, the Department was required to contract with an outside organization (The Lewin Group) to look at whether the Department could save money with regards to the operations of the programs like payment processing and eligibility determinations.  The Lewin Group submitted a report and made several recommendations.  The report submitted to the Legislature outlines the recommendations and the Department’s response to those recommendations (see attached report).   
Waiver, State Plan and Regulation Changes

Ms. Susan Tucker, Executive Director, Office of Health Services reported on changes to State Plans, regulations and waivers.  
Regulations

The HealthChoice annual rate adjustment is currently going through the process.  There was a 5% cut to the REM case management.  Most other regulation changes were technical changes and cleaning up program language.  In addition, there are some regulation changes that affect restructuring and streamlining treatment of trust.  

State Plan Amendments

· A state plan was submitted to attest that we work with recovery audit contractor programs and meet federal program requirements.   

· A state plan was submitted to establish a process for the state of Maryland to get input from the Urban Indian Organization in Baltimore.  
Public Mental Health System Report

No Public Mental Health report given. 
Public Comments

Ms. Leigh Cobb made comments regarding rate reductions, Health Maryland and linking the Aged, Blind and disabled populations.  Ms. Gayle Hafner made comments regarding cuts to community services.
Adjournment

Ms. Douglas adjourned the meeting at 3:00 p.m. 
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